

Western Foothills Regional School Unit No. 10 799 Hancock Street, Suite 1 Rumford ME 04276 Central Office 207-369-5560 Fax 207-562-7059

Buckfield, Hanover, Hartford, Mexico, Roxbury, Rumford, Sumner

Deborah Alden Superintendent of Schools

Matthew Gilbert Assistant Superintendent

Leah Kaulback Business Manager

January 26, 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Now that we have had 5 traditional Snow Days we will transition to Remote Learning Days when we have inclement weather the remainder of the school year. These days are school days that are done at home on a day that would otherwise have traditionally been a Snow Day. This strategy will enable us to avoid excessive snow days and not have to extend the length of the day or attend past June 16, 2023. It also helps avoid interruptions to learning.

We made some adjustments based on feedback received from prior experiences with Remote Learning to better meet the needs of our community. We know it will not be perfect. We trust that you will support our efforts and work together to make this as successful as possible. You will be receiving the general outline of what a Remote Learning Day will look like at each grade span from your child's school. This outline will include schedule, attendance expectations, instructional format, food options and access to support. If you have no internet service at home, or a very unreliable connection please contact your child's school to identify possible alternatives.

We appreciate the commitment, support and structure you provide your children to make this possible. The home school partnership is a key to student success. Please contact us if you have questions. We can be reached by phone, email or in-person meetings.

Sincerely,

Deb Alden Matt Gilbert